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OVERVIEW:  House Bill 95 would require an individual who became a donor in another jurisdiction 

to consent to an authorizing symbol on their North Carolina drivers license to make an anatomical gift 

and would clarify the authorizing symbol remains until a donor revokes consent by requesting removal 

of the symbol.  

 

BILL ANALYSIS:   

Section 1 would amend G.S. 130A-412.7.  An individual who has made an anatomical gift in another 

jurisdiction through an authorizing symbol, and applies for a North Carolina drivers license or 

identification card, would have to authorize the symbol on the drivers license or identification card issued 

here for it to be valid. 

Section 2 would add a new subsection to G.S. 130A-412.7.  A symbol authorizing donation on a North 

Carolina drivers license or identification card would remain until the individual requests removal of the 

symbol, in a manner prescribed by the Division of Motor Vehicles.  

This bill would clarify the law but not change current practice of the Division of Motor Vehicles. 

EFFECTIVE DATE:  This act would become effective October 1, 2021.  


